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May 24, 2023 
 
Mr. Bill McKenna, PE 
Village Engineer 
Village of Oak Park 
Engineering Division of the Public Works Department 
201 South Boulevard 
Oak Park, IL  60302 
 
Reference:   Request for Amendment to Task Order Contract 22-13E Public Works Center Wash 

Bay Floor Drain Project 
 
 
Dear Mr. McKenna, 
 
Thank you for the opportunity to submit an amendment to the above-referenced task order 
contract. TranSystems is pleased to submit the total lump sum fee of $28,000.00. The 
following items summarize the requested tasks and changes that are outside the original 
scope of services including a breakdown of additional hours and cost: 
 

• Oil Water separator was replaced by VOP after the development of the five original 
design concepts.  This resulted in a re-evaluation of the design concepts with the new 
separator and supplementary design work. (35 hours - $4,900) 

• Additional review of substitute drains, fiber reinforced concrete as opposed to the 
designed rebar, and different concrete topping water proofing suggested by 
contractor (20 hours - $2,900). 

• Discovery of between slab waterproofing during construction and design to maintain 
this additional element going forward. This required additional review of the overall 
system compatibility between the top of slab waterproofing, drains, and appropriate 
interface between the slab drainage mat and membrane (26 hours - $3,750) 

• Request to create a design amendment to be issued to owner/contractor 
incorporating the between slab waterproofing system and the existing design 
elements into the new system (42 hours - $6,800) 

• Additional and continued construction administration throughout the end of the 
project. This will include further submittal reviews, RFI responses, and a Pre-Final and 
Final site visit (55 hours - $9,650). 
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Upon verbal acceptance of the requested amendment, we will proceed with creation of the 
revised deliverables and continue to coordinate with the ongoing construction efforts.  
 
Thank you again for the opportunity to continue to provide services to the Village of Oak Park 
towards the successful completion of the Public Works Center Wash Bay Floor Drain Project.  
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Brian Racine, PE 
Vice President 
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